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Dear Colleagues, 

I want to update everyone about some of the 

significant events this year for the Canadian 

Hematology Society.  The CHS Executive has 

held two face to face meetings this year and we 

have been busy! 

  
Each year, Gena Piliotis and Christine Chen 

organize a very successful gathering of trainees in 

Hematology at the Jerry Scott Day.  This year, 

the Canadian Hematology Society had a physical 

presence at the Jerry Scott Day and there was 

much interest from our junior colleagues in our 

organization.  

 

We received an unprecedented number of new applications for membership but 

also expressions of interest in who we are and how we represent Canadian 

hematologists.  We hope to continue this successful new initiative and have also 

contributed to the support of Jerry Scott Day. 

The Canadian  
Hematology  Society  

 
Annual Reception  

Awards Presentations 
and Dinner at ASH  

 
Sunday, Dec. 9, 2012  

at 6:30 pm  
 

Omni Hotel  
100 CNN Centre, Atlanta  

 
Hope to see you there!  Email RSVP by Nov. 23, at:   

chsatash2012@gmail.com  

Dr. Stephen Couban 
President, CHS 

continued on page 2 
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Chers Collègues,  

 

Je souhaite tous vous 

i n f o r m e r  d e s 

é v é n e m e n t s 

importants de cette 

année de la Société 

C a n a d i e n n e 

d ' H é m a t o l o g i e 

(CHS). Cette ann®e, 

le Président de la 

CHS a conduit deux 

réunions en personne 

et notre emploi du 

temps a été chargé !  

 

Chaque année, Gena 

Piliotis et Christine 

Chen organisent un rassemblement 

très apprécié des stagiaires en 

hématologie à Jerry Scott Day. 

Cette année, la Société Canadienne 

d'Hématologie était présente 

physiquement lors du Jerry Scott 

Day et les jeunes collègues de 

notre organisation ont porté un 

grand intérêt. Nous recevons un 

nombre sans précédent de 

nouvelles inscriptions mais 

également  de nombreuses 

demandes de renseignement sur ce 

que nous sommes et sur la manière 

dont nous représentons les 

hématologues Canadiens. Nous 

espérons poursuivre le succès de 

cette initiative et avons également 

contribué au Jerry Scott Day.  

 

Nous avons reçu de nombreuses 

soumissions ASH de la part des 

résidents, proches, Professeurs, 

étudiants et stagiaires post 

doctorants canadiens pour être 

considéré comme lauréats du prix 

annuel du CHS. Je souhaiterais 

remercier mes collègues membres 

du conseil dôadministration de 

CHS pour avoir examiné ces 

soumissions et sélectionné les 

lauréats, qui seront récompensés 

lors de notre prochain gala à 

Atlanta.  

Je suis très heureux de vous 

annoncer que CHS a sollicité la 

Société Internationale 

d'Hématologie, pour 

tenir cette réunion 

i n t e r n a t i o n a l e 

importante à Vancouver 

en 2018. Nous attendons 

votre candidature. Rom 

Nevill, Gail Rock et 

toute lô®quipe de notre 

siège ont mis au point 

u n e  p r é s e n t a t i o n 

convaincante.   

 

Beaucoup de personnes 

de notre Société qui ont 

a p p o r t é  d e s 

contributions majeures dans le 

domaine de lôh®matologie. Le 

président de CHS et moi-même 

souhaiterions recevoir  des 

nominations, de manière à ce que 

nous puissions identifier un 

membre dôhonneur de nôtres 

société, sur une base annuelle.  

 

Pour finir, nous avons a nouveau 

lôintention dôorganiser une 

comp®tition lôann®e prochaine lors 

de la remise des prix R K Smiley, 

que Tom Nevill a mis en place au 

cours de sa présidence. En réponse 

¨ lôengouement de nos membres, 

nous révisons actuellement le délai 

de soumission des candidatures 

pour ce prix important.  

 

Le Président de la Société 

Canadienne d'Hématologie et moi-

même, sommes impatients de vous 

rencontrer tous lors de la soirée 

Canadienne qui a lieu a ASH ! 

La réception annuelle de CHS, la 

remise des prix et le diner ASH 

2012, se tiendront le Dimanche 9 

D®cembre 2012, ¨ 18h30, ¨ lôH¹tel 

Omni, 100 CNN Centre, Atlanta, 

GA. 

 Stephen Couban, MD 

Président, Société Canadienne 

d'Hématologie 
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We have had a large number of 

ASH submissions from Canadian 

residents, fellows, Ph.D students 

and post-doctoral trainees for 

consideration of the CHS Annual 

Awards.  I would like to thank my 

colleagues on the CHS Executive 

for reviewing these submissions 

The award winners will be 

announced at our forthcoming gala 

event in Atlanta. 

   

I am very excited to report that the 

CHS has made a submission to the 

In ternat ional  Society  of 

Hematology to hold this important 

international meeting in Vancouver 

in 2018.  We are waiting to  hear 

about our application.  Tom Nevill, 

Gail Rock and the staff at our Head 

Office prepared a very compelling 

presentation. 

 

There are many individuals in our 

Society who have made major 

contributions to the field of 

Hematology.  The CHS Executive 

and I would like to receive 

nominations so that we can 

identify an Honorary Member of 

our Society on an annual basis. 

 

Finally, we intend to hold a 

competition again early in the new 

year for the annual R K Smiley 

Awards which Tom Nevill 

established during his presidency.  

In response to feedback from our 

members, we are revising the 

deadline for these important 

awards.   

 

The Canadian Hematology Society 

Executive and I look forward to 

seeing everyone at the Canadian 

Evening at ASH!  The CHS 

Annual Reception, Awards 

Presentations and Dinner at ASH 

2012, will be held Sunday, 

December 9th, 2012, at 6:30 pm, at 

the Omni Hotel, 100 CNN Centre, 

Atlanta, GA. 

  

 

Stephen Couban 
Président 

Société Canadienne  

d'Hématologie 
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(SEE BOTTOM OF PAGE  15) 

 
¶ A 40 year-old woman is admitted to hospital with cellulitis of the left lower leg.   
 
¶ Her past medical history is significant for a diagnosis of lymphedema of the left leg made at age 13 (in which she has 

had multiple episodes of cellulitis), a 25-year history of non-progressive anemia and thrombocytopenia (bone marrow 
examination done in 1987 was ñnon-diagnosticò) and severe genital and perianal warts (requiring multiple procedures 
for removal).   

 
¶ Physical examination was unremarkable aside from extensive perianal and labial papillomatous lesions and diffuse 

lymphedema of the left leg with warmth and erythema of the pre-tibial region. 
 
¶ Admission blood work showed a hemoglobin of 104 g/L (MVC 105), WBC of  2.4 x 109/L and platelets of  90 x 109/L.   
 
¶ Differential revealed neutrophils 2.0, lymphocytes 0.2 and eosinophils 0.2.   
 
¶ Renal and hepatic function was normal.  Serum immunoglobulins revealed a polyclonal increase in IgG. Chest x-ray 

showed subtle bilateral lung opacities.  
 
¶ Bone marrow examination was repeated and was hypocellular (40%) with mild erythroid and megakaryocytic dysplasia; 

blasts were 1%.  Marrow metaphase analysis is shown in the photo.          
     What is the diagnosis?  
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Canadian Hematology Society 

Soci®t® Canadienne dôH®matologie 

Established in 2011, to mark the Fortieth Anniversary of the 

Canadian Hematology Societyôs service and support to 

hematology practitioners in Canada, this award is named in 

honour of the CHS Founding President, Dr. R. Kennedy 

Smiley.  

 

In response to the announcement of this new research grant 

program and the initial invitation for proposals, the CHS 

received many impressive submissions from across Canada.  

The Executive Committee of the Canadian Hematology Society 

is very pleased to announce that the next deadline for 

submissions to the R K Smiley Award is February 15, 2013. 

Dr. R. Kennedy Smiley 
1922 - 2010 

CHS Founding President 

 

What does the R K Smiley Research Grant offer?  
¶ This program provides start up grants of $10,000 aimed at pilot projects expected to lead 

to larger follow -up studies funded by CIHR or other grant funding agencies.    
 

Who is eligible?  
¶ Applicants may be clinicians or scientists within seven years of completion of training with 

a project relevant to the field of hematology . 
 

How to Apply  
 

Important Application Details:  
¶ Description: one page length 
¶ Additional page: budget 
¶ Spacing:  double-spaced 
¶ Font: size 12  
 
 
 

NB - Applications should be emailed  to chs@uniserve.com  
 

Application Deadline:  1800 hrs EDT,  Friday, February 15, 2013  

 

Successful applicants will be notified in April 2013. 

Applications will contain  
¶ Title of project  
¶ Principle investigator and  Co-investigators 
¶ Background 
¶ Relevance to hematology 
¶ Research proposal 
¶ Budget 



Page 5  

Born in the small Texas 

town of Mart, Don 

Thomas was the only 

child of a solo physician 

(who himself had arrived 

in Texas in 1874 at the 

age of four in a covered 

wagon) and his second 

wife.   

 

After graduating from 

high school in 1937, 

Don entered the 

University of Texas at 

Austin, receiving a B.A. 

in 1941 and an M.A. in 1943.  He then entered 

Harvard Medical School where he graduated with an 

M.D. in 1946.  Following internship, he stayed in 

Boston to do a year of hematology training with Dr. 

Clement Finch, a pioneer in the field of iron 

metabolism (and who later enjoyed a 60-year tenure at 

the University of Washington).   

 

Dr. Thomas went on to do postdoctoral work at MIT 

and medical residency at Peter Bent Brigham 

Hospital.  During his residency, he worked closely 

with Dr. Joseph E. Murray (see below) and helped 

care for the first living related kidney transplant 

patient in December 1954. 

 

Although Dr. Thomasôs interest in the bone marrow 

and leukemia began in medical school, it flourished 

with his association with Dr. Sydney Farber, the father 

of modern chemotherapy, who provided Dr. Thomas 

with his first laboratory. He became intrigued by the 

studies of Leon Jacobsen and Egon Lorenz, who 

demonstrated that splenic shielding and marrow 

infusion could protect otherwise lethally irradiated 

mice.  

 

Dr. Thomas moved to Mary Imogene Basset Hospital 

in Cooperstown, NY in 1955 and, with the help of Dr. 

Joseph Ferebee, began transplanting marrow in 

humans and dogs.  Although he was responsible for 

the first successful human marrow transplant (from an 

identical twin) in 1956, it became apparent that 

marrow transplantation in humans would be 

challenging.  He spent the next eight years working 

with dogs and laying out the basic concepts of marrow 

transplantation. 

In 1963, Dr. Thomas moved to Seattle where he 

continued his canine studies and assembled a strong 

group of physician scientists and critical care nurses.  

Borrowing on Jean Daussetôs description of human 

histocompatibility, the Seattle team began the modern 

era of human marrow transplantation in 1970 and in 

1975 moved to the Fred Hutchinson Cancer Research 

Center where the first unrelated donor stem cell 

transplant was done in 1979.   

 

Dr. Thomas acted as the President of the American 

Society of Hematology in 1988. He retired from 

patient care activities in 1990, the same year that he 

received the Presidential Medal of Science and shared 

the Nobel Prize for Medicine with his former 

colleague, Dr. Joseph E. Murray.   

 

For the next decade, Dr. Thomas travelled and 

lectured widely as a Professor Emeritus and, in his 

eighties, was still lobbying in support of stem cell 

research and was a regular presence at FHCRC.   

 

He died in Seattle on October 20, 2012 and is survived 

by his wife, Dottie and their three children, two of 

whom are physicians. 

 

ñI said in the past that I have two attributes: one is 

�,�¶�P�� �V�W�X�E�E�R�U�Q�� �W�R�� �N�H�H�S�� �G�R�L�Q�J�� �L�W�� �D�Q�G�� �W�K�H�� �R�W�K�H�U�� �L�V�� �,��
attracted some good people to work with me.ò  

ï E. Donnall Thomas, 2006. 

Dr. E. Donnall ñDonò Thomas, receives the 

Nobel Prize in Physiology or Medicine, 1990. 

 

E. Donnall Thomas 

1920-2012 

Photograph courtesy of FHCRC 


